
Cottrellville Historical Society 

Minutes of June 6th, 2013 
 
Meeting was convened at Cottrellville Township Hall.  Kens Saunders called the meeting to 

order at 7:12 pm. 

 

Present: Ken Saunders, Don Kiddle, Donna Hoffman, Tom & Pat  Runyon. 

Absent: Dennis & Ida Basinski (excused) 

 

Minutes:  Motion to accept: Don Kiddle.  Second: Donna Hoffman. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Balance: $470.54 (No Change) given by Treasurer Tom Runyon. 

         Motion to accept: Ken Saunders.  Second: Pat Runyon. 

 

New Business:   

       1.)  Township’s new website will be available in approx. 6 weeks.  Pat Runyon will check 

             with Supervisor to see if Historical Society will have an access page and ask if it 

             will be an “interactive” access to solicit information for Cottrellville historical 

             information. 

      2.)  Discussion about the possibility of a “Face Book” page to solicit historical information 

            for Cottrellville Township. 

 

Old Business: 

       1.) Maple Grove Cemetery: Ken Saunders will contact Wes Simons to set up a date for  

             completion of documenting sites and stories.  The township is currently working on 

             mapping of Smith’s Cemetery.  The Historical Society will not be addressing any issues 

             involving Smith’s Cemetery until a possible later date.   

       2.) Family Tree- Cottrell 2
nd

 Generation in process by Don Kiddle. 

       3.) Roberts Landing- Ken Saunders will set up a meeting with Marion Avers who was a  

             resident at Roberts Landing.  Would like to emulate the Algonac map depiction of old 

             businesses for Roberts Landing display. 

       4.)  Cottrellville Historic Businesses display will be changed to the Roberts Landing display.  

             Will follow up with Cottrellville Businesses at a later date when we have more 

             information. 

       5.)  “Oldest Resident” recognition-need to continue research-Pat Runyon will follow up. 

              Hahn Poster not in display-Pat working on shrinking poster to fit display. 

 

Other Matters:  Ken has the Video Camera.  We will orient basement files/storage beginning of  

        next Historical Society Meeting. 

 

Next Meeting:  Thursday July 11
th

, 2013 @ 7:00 pm. 

 

Meeting adjourned: 8:10 pm.  

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Patricia Runyon, Secretary 


